
£150 CILOCT Rebate
• MOD has replicated the intent of the HMG national council tax rebate scheme to 

ensure that SPs are not disadvantaged by their service.

• There will be a one-off payment of £150 for Service personnel (SP) who were paying 

Contribution in Lieu of Council Tax (CILOCT) in designated SFA Types on 1 April 

2022.

• Approximately 29,000 SP will be eligible for the rebate.

Who’s Eligible?
• SPs paying for Service Family Accommodation (SFA) and Substitute SFA (SSFA) 

rates of CILOCT on 1 April 2022, for Type A, B, C, D, DS, 5 or 5S accommodation.

How will I receive my £150 rebate?
• £150 is to be paid directly to the SP who is charged CILOCT and will reach their pay 

no later than the 31 July 2022. 

• This is a one-off payment and does not have to be repaid.

I am not eligible, why?
• The rebate scheme closely replicates the intent of the government scheme to 

provide a rebate and similarly, yet unfortunately, not every household is eligible.

• Only civilian households paying council tax were eligible for the rebate, provided 

they were occupying a property with a council tax band of A – D on 1 April 2022 as 

their primary residence. This is the framework on which the CILOCT rebate is based 

for SPs.

Where do I go for further information?

• Information on SFA Type can be found at: 

https://modgovuk.sharepoint.com/sites/defnet/HOCS/Pages/JSP464.aspx

Who do I contact if I think I am eligible but do not receive my rebate by 31 July 2022?

• You should contact your unit Administrators who manage your pay in the first 

instance and if required they can escalate to the single Service Housing points of 

contact.


